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Message from Mr Johnson 

 

Welcome 

I hope you have all enjoyed this term as much as I have! Both students and staff have 
worked so hard in both lessons and extra-curricular opportunities. 

Athletics Team 

I am delighted to report that Springwood were the overall winners of Town Sports 2024. 
This is the eleventh time we have secured that accolade since 2011 which is testament to 
the hard work of the PE department and our talented students. 

Year 6 

It has been amazing to meet all of our new year 6 students with their parents. Every 
member of the teaching staff has been involved and we have all been blown away by the 
enthusiasm to attend Springwood. My key message to all year 6 is GET INVOLVED!!!! 

Year 11 Final Assembly and Prom 

Year 11 has been a fabulous year group under the excellent leadership of Mrs Davies-Mayes 
and Mrs Isle. They have conducted themselves brilliantly during the examinations and 
fingers crossed this could be a bumper year for GCSE results, if their feedback is anything to 
go by. The final assembly was very emotional as we said goodbye to such a superb set of 
young people. Similarly, the Year 11 Prom was a fitting tribute to them. They all danced the 
night away and had a brilliant time. I wish them all the very best for the future! 

Year 13 

Well done to our year 13 students and their teachers. They have all been exceptional. I 
cannot wait to see them all again on results day. I am sure they are all looking forward to 
receiving their results and celebrating at the prom in the evening. 

WNAT Community Music Festival 

We did not let the intermittent weather affect the music at the community festival. I loved 
every one of the four evenings, showcasing Springwood’s talent alongside other Trust 
schools and community groups. I am so proud of every Springwood student who took part. 
It was also great to be able to join the staff band to play a few songs on the Monday evening 
“Rock Night”! 



 

 

 
July Newsletter  

 

 

WNAT Chess Tournament 

This term also saw Springwood take a team of 12 students (from year 7 to year 10) to the 
second West Norfolk Academies Trust Chess Tournament.  Last year we came away with the 
trophy, and this year again repeated the feat.  All of the students involved did incredibly 
well, and are a credit to the school.  Looking forward to the Triple Crown next year! 

KS3 Presentation Evening at St Nicholas’ Chapel 

The annual Key Stage 3 celebration evening was a resounding success. Well Done to Mr 
Hobbs and Mrs Savage for organising this event. It was a pleasure to see so many students 
receive awards for their academic and other achievements. 

Fashion Show 

As ever, the Fashion Show was SPECTACULAR! Well done to Ms Markwell and her team for 
organising such a superb event. The quality of the outfits alongside the excellent modelling 
skills of students and staff was superb. The Deputy Mayor and Mayoress of King’s Lynn and 
West Norfolk, who attended the event  were duly impressed. 

Sports Day 

It was great to hold a whole school finale afternoon for Sports day this year. Every 
competitor gave their very best, supported by their respective house supporters. Well done 
to Mrs Honey and her team for organising it so well. The staff relay was also another 
highlight for all of our spectators! 

Arts Presentation Evening 

Springwood has an excellent reputation for extra-curricular activities. We do not want to 
rest on our laurels or be complacent so it was great that Mr Cuss organised our very first 
Arts celebration evening. A mixture of Art, Photography, Dance, Drama and Music 
experiences alongside awards for our most committed in each of the artistic disciplines. 
Onwards and upwards for the Arts team! 

PE Presentation Evening 

Mrs Honey and her PE team also hosted the PE Presentation Evening last Friday night.  Mark 
Ballman (former Associate Headteacher of Springwood, and ex-president of West Norfolk 
Rugby Club) was the guest speaker for the event.  It was a wonderful celebration of the hard 
work and dedication that the students and staff, with the support of the parents, have put 
into achieving an incredibly successful year of sporting achievements. Well done to 
everyone involved. 
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September 2024 - Year 6 

Looking forward to September, if you have a child going into Year 6 this coming September 
and would like to  come for a tour and/or attend the open evening please follow the link 

below or use the QR code to book your  place(s). 

 

Daytime Tours 

Monday 16th to Friday 27th September 2024 

Daily tours available at 9.25am, 11.45am & 2.30pm 

To book a place(s) please use the link 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/springwoodhighschool/e-jdqjpq 

 

Open Evening 

Thursday 26th September 2024 

Presentations at 6.00pm, 6.45pm & 7.30pm 

To book a place(s) please use the link 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/springwoodhighschool/e-oqepvd 

  

 

I wish you all a fantastic summer holiday and I am very much looking forward to September. 

  

Best wishes. 

Mr Johnson 
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Message from Head of Year 
 
We have now reached the end of another hugely successful and busy school year. The range of 
opportunities given to our year 10 have been immense and the knock effect of taking part in these 
will be unmeasurable.  
 
I have been thrilled to hand out certificate after certificate to this wonderful group of young people, 
reflecting what they have been able to achieve whilst taking great strides in their GCSE learning. 
Including awards to individuals that have completed Silver DofE, completed STEM projects and been 
crowned chess champions to name just a few. 
 
I have watched many of them on stage dancing, acting and singing or playing instruments. Seen 
some sailing, others launching shot puts, organising Pride parties and been delighted by every 
participant. A thrilling year of sport also means that so many have been able to take part, contribute 
to and lead our fantastic school teams.  
 
We have organised many new career learning opportunities by way of talks in assembly, workshops, 
small group sessions and work experience. All focusing on students' own interests. This should help 
to inspire our cohort and get them thinking about what will be waiting for them in only a few short 
terms from now.  
 
We say goodbye to a couple of our wonderful hard working tutors, with Mrs Burchell and Miss Favris 
leaving us for pastures new. I know that their tutees will miss them and we wish them all the best. 
These changes go alongside general changes which will see students return to Year 11 in new 
groupings during form. This will hopefully serve to boost them further towards academic success 
over their final year with us.  
 
As we complete this year we also started putting to work our newly selected Head students. They 
have already supported a number of events and I know they will be a credit to the school as they 
continue to do so over next term. 
 
This newsletter is packed full of all the things that have happened this half term, it is the largest we 
have produced all year and reflects all of the above. We have contributions and reflections on a 
great number of experiences. With much content provided by the students themselves.  
 
I hope this year leaves students richer in experience and more prepared than ever for what is to 
come. And wish all of our Year 10 and their families a wonderful summer. 

 
 
Mrs Mann 
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Music Events Calendar 2023-2024 

Year Office Contact Details 

Year 10 Office direct dial 24/7 – 01553 779408 

Year 10 email – classof2025@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Head of Year Mrs V Mann - v.mann@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Year 10 Manager Mrs Rawlinson - a.rawlinson@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

School Website www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Information 

What should I do if my child is unwell? – If your child is unwell, please call the Year 10 Office on 01553 

779408 or email classof2025@springwoodhighschool.co.uk before 8.00am and give the specific reasons 

and symptoms of the illness.  You will need to contact the office EVERY DAY that your child is off.  The 

information you give will be recorded on our official register. 

Leave of Absence – There may be exceptional circumstances where you need to request a leave of absence 

for your child.  You will need to submit a “Leave of Absence Form.”  These can be found on the school 

website or we have a paper copy in the office.  This form needs handing into the Year 10 office.  You will 

then receive a phone call, email or SIMS message stating if your request has been granted or denied. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Key Dates 

 

5th September - Year 11 Back to school 
19th September - Parents Information Evening  

30th September - 11th October - PPE’s 
10th October - 6th Form Open Evening 

22nd October - Super Learning Day 

24th October - Last Day Of Term 

4th November - Return to School  
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Autumn Term 

Music Events Calendar 2024 - Autumn Term 

Date Event Venue Ticket 
Prices 

Time(s) Groups 
Involved 

Thursday 
17th Oct ’24 

WNAT Piano 
Recital 

Recital Room 
(Mu1) 

Springwood 
High School 

£2.00 
Under 18’s 

Free 

6.00pm Piano Solos and 
Duets from across 

all Trust Schools (All 
levels) 

Wednesday 
23rd Oct ‘24 

House Music 
Competition 

PHH All tickets £3 6.30pm   

Wednesday 
13th Nov ’24 

Autumn Recital 
Evening 

Recital Room 
(Mu1) 

Springwood 
High School 

£2.00 
Under 18’s 

Free 

6.00pm Soloists and Small 
Ensembles from 
Springwood High 

School 

Wednesday 
11th Dec ’24 

WNAT Christmas 
Carol Service 

St Nicholas’ 
Chapel 

Free 
(with retiring 

collection) 

6.00pm c.40 members of 
Cantabene 

WNAT cross-trust 
Orchestra 

Thursday 
19th Dec ’24 

Springwood 
Christmas 
Concert 

PHH, 
Springwood 
High School 

Adults £5 
Under 18s £3 

Under 5 
years free* 

6.30pm Big Band 
Cantabene 

Concert Band 
Sinfonia 

Kingsman 
Joseph Preview 

Year 7 Choir 
Year 9 Rock Band 

Walkmen 

Under 5s Free of Charge if do not require own seat (i.e. able to sit on parents’ lap) 

For Ticket Sales nearer the event date please visit 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/springwood-high-school-music-department 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/springwood-high-school-music-department
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Head Students  
 

We are proud to introduce the Head student class of 2024/25 to you after a very 
competitive field of applications. We have no doubt that they will make us proud and work 

hard to support school events, councils and the student body. Head student Kalea has 
summed up below some of the work they have already been doing. 

 
Recently, Springwood’s Head Students have been busy with many different events! Despite the 

constant rain, it has not stopped our team from getting involved. 

On the 8th July, our Head Students were representing the school in the KS3 Celebration evening. 
This took place at St Nicholas’ chapel with 12 head students attending. Not only is it supporting 

younger years in their achievements, it is also giving them the chance to follow in the footsteps and 
open up opportunities to higher their chances of becoming our future Head students!  

While being a Head Student requires responsibility and dedication, we ensure that we also embrace 
school life. This is shown through the great contribution to the Fashion show run by Miss Markwell. 
Not only did Head Students run the front of the house and manage the donations, some were also 

models. Hopefully this will encourage students to take part in more creative, diverse and fun 
activities such as the fashion show and ensure that these events will not be forgotten. 

However, the events don’t end there! In the not too distant future, we will have our Head students 
involved in events and activities to come. 

Kalea MK 10O2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 100% Attendance  

A big well done to all the students that continue to make it to school every day. We know 
this will translate to gains when it comes to GCSE results, so keep up the good work. 

 
Ilia F   Lacie G 
Akhil J  Pijus J 

Tomin L  Poppy P  Alona R  
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Attendance Update - July 2024 
 
Once again thank you for your support with attendance this year.  Springwood has remained over 1% above 
the national average with our attendance, across the school. You will be aware from the press that there are 

significant changes to school attendance that will become statutory for schools from 19th August 2024. 
 

Some of the changes will be: 
● Live attendance data is shared directly with the DoE 

● Attendance codes that appear on registers will change 
● Restrictions on granting leave of absence 

● There will be a national framework for Fixed Penalty Notices 
 

For leave of absence there are now only a few possible options for this to be granted - schools can grant 
exceptional circumstances, but the DfE does not consider a need or desire for a holiday or other absence for 
the purpose of leisure and recreation to be an exceptional circumstance.  Likewise, all schools are expected 
to restrict leaves of absence to the specific circumstances set out in regulation 11 of the School Attendance 
(Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2024.  Please can you also be honest with the school.  If we don’t 

see a child for a number of consecutive days we are required to complete a home visit - it wastes a lot of 
staff time when we do home visits only to then find that the family has gone on holiday. 

 
Please continue to contact the school if your child is ill, or if they have a medical appointment.  Contact 

should be made to the relevant year office prior to the start of school.  Where possible, please make medical 
appointments later in the day. As ever, please continue to contact the year office or attendance team if you 
have any concerns regarding your child’s attendance. We will communicate all of the changes in more detail 

in an attendance specific communication at the start of next term. 
 

 My Child At School 

On September 1st we will no longer be using SIMS as our management information system, and will instead 
move to BROMCOM.  One of the advantages of this for parents is that you will have access to the MCAS app 

(My Child At School).  This is an APP that you can download to you phone via the relevant app stores, or 
access online at https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin  

We will be publishing communications to MCAS and you will be able to access information about your child 
at school.  However, you will also be able to check and update your data collection form as soon as your 

details (address, phone number etc) changes. It can also be used to enrol your child into school clubs, book 
parents’ evening appointments, check homework, and in the future will also be used for dinner money and 

other online transactions (we will inform you when this change occurs). This should be the only app you then 
require to access everything about your child at Springwood. 

 You will initially receive an activation code along with instructions on how to access your account.  This will 
be sent to the email address we currently have on file for you on 1st September - you will need to activate 

the account within a couple of days of this being sent.  

For further information regarding this please see: 

https://docs.bromcom.com/knowledge-base/mcas-parent-guide/ 

https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
https://docs.bromcom.com/knowledge-base/mcas-parent-guide/
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Super Learning Day  
 

This term's Super Learning Day focused on boosting curriculum content and giving 

additional time to students to complete coursework. We were delighted to see students 

working so hard and making the very most of the opportunity to enhance their knowledge 

and submission. Some students also took part in careers and PE sessions just to help vary 

the day. Well done to all those who work so hard!  
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College and 6th Form Taster Day 
 

We would like to thank our sixth form team and COWA for hosting two fantastic days and 

allowing our Yr10's to see what life might be like when they have completed their GCSES. As 

you can see, they all had a fantastic time trying different subjects and courses and we hope 

it will inspire many to continue their efforts and work in lessons, to get to where they want 

to go next.  
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Work Experience and Careers Opportunities 

We are delighted to have offered students a wide range of career experiences this half term. 

Carrying on from those which have taken place of the course of the year.  

We finish Year 10 with 31.8% of the cohort having had 1 to 1 a careers interview with our external 

careers adviser. By the end of Year 11 this will have risen to 100%. 

72.4% of the cohort have also had the opportunity of a small group careers interaction, workshop or 

talk in an area they have expressed interest in or linked to their curriculum study. And as we return 

from Covid and start to rebuild our work experience and good number have enjoyed a work 

placement or been off site partaking in subject-linked camps or placements. 

This section highlights some of those experiences.  

We give particular thanks to the following businesses who have supported us with work placements.  
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Work Experience 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are a few images showing what some of our students got up to while out on work 

experience. Roles included working in hospitality, Engineering DAF lorries, laying decking, 

learning wiring and electrical skills and working in local primary schools. And this was just a 

start. Benas showed particular skill while at the Corn exchange, lighting up the stage for a 

public performance. Our hope is that via work experience students will gain an insight into 

the working world and have a goal to work towards over the coming year.  
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Career sessions 
 

This half term has also seen a number of in school opportunities. Students have taken part 

in Law themed days, Journalism workshops and talks with a local primary school teacher. 

We look forward to exploring more sectors with students in the near future. 

 
Students taking part in a Law day 

were given the chance to speak to 

a range of law professionals. Hear 

about working in the sector and 

make decisions about what they 

would do should they be working 

on a legal case.  

 

 
A massive well done to all students who 

participated in the COWA healthcares career 

visit this half term. Students explored the 

state of the air resources available to those 

studying the likes of the nursing T-level, 

learnt about CPR, talked about all the roles 

available within the NHS and finished the 

visit with a bed making competition. COWA 

staff were hugely complementary of those 

who took part. 
 
 

A were also thrilled to host Lucy from Lynn News 

earlier in July. Students had the chance to to develop 

an article based on similar information to that which 

they would receive if they worked for a news 

publication. It was a fantastic opportunity to see what 

work as a journalist might really be like. 
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Career Camps 
 

Some Year 10’s have also been participating in careers camps this half term. Many of which 

were highly competitive requiring students to complete applications, gain references and be 

selected from students applying country wide. Here are some of the things they got up to.  

 
Salters Chemistry Festival 

 

On 23rd May, 10 students were given the 

opportunity to visit UEA to attend a chemistry festival 

organised by the Salters’ Institute.  

Upon arrival, we were given a polite welcome and 

went straight into meeting with Dr Rianne M.Lord, 

who works as a Director of Admission. Dr M.Lord 

explained how she uses chemistry in her job, to find a cure for cancer. We 

then began the practical aspect of the day, which was creating aspirin. In 

pairs, we used many different techniques to get a purified product of aspirin. After creating the drug, 

we then used an IR Spectrum to see the different bonds in the molecules. At the end of the day, we 

had a career talk with four chemists, who explained their roles within the institute and how they got 

to where they are today. Overall, it was a great experience and we all learnt a lot! 

 

Wiki M - 10O2 
 

John Innes Science Camp 

 

During my week in the John Innes Centre, I learned about what it is 
actually like to be a scientist. We worked in a professional 

environment with professional equipment and techniques. It was very 
interesting as I learnt about many new topics in Biology such as 

Electrophoresis and PCR. Furthermore, I also spent a 
day in the insectary with the entomology department 

where I explored a new world of possibilities that 
insects provide. Insects are a massive problem for 

farmers; the insectary in the JIC helps to find plants that 
are more resistant to dangerous insects. These insects 
are kept in a highly quarantined area since they could 

seriously damage the ecosystem if they escape. Overall, 
I had a great experience in the JIC and the skills     I 

acquired will surely help me in the future! 
 

Aritra K - 10O1 
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NNUH Medical Careers Experience 

 

The week commencing 24th June, two other 
students and I from Springwood High School 

had an amazing opportunity to gain some 
valuable experience about working in the 

healthcare environment.  
 

This event was set up and took place in the 
Norfolk and Norwich University Hospital. 

During that whole week, we’ve had a variety of 
inspirational talks from experienced members 

of staff and enjoyed practical tasks in small 
groups with the other students. It was an 

extremely inspirational and engaging insight of 
where those careers might lead you in the 
future. It also supported my understanding 

and career knowledge for this vital and 
demanding profession.  

 
In one of the practical sessions called Organisational Development, I also learnt some necessary 
content and information from a mental health expert whose crucial role was to support and aid 

people in need. This experience taught me pivotal life skills and significantly improved my 
communication abilities. 

 
To reflect on my involvement in this inspiring programme, I would highly recommend for students to 

take part in such possible activities in the future. 
 

Daniel M - 10B2 

 

UEA Biology Camp 

 

Students that attend the UEA’s Biology 
camp had a fantastic week. They 

completed microbiology tasks alongside a 
range of other science practicals. All of 
which served to boost their knowledge 

and inspire them into considering a career 
in science. The work completed included 

material that would be explored at both A 
Level and University.  

 
Well done girls! 



 

 

 
July Newsletter  

 

 

Sailing 
 

Once again we enjoyed another fantastic chance to take some of our students sailing. This 
year we completed two excursions to Snettisham to reward students for both academic 

success and contributions to our year group. As you can see much fun was had and it was a 
well deserved adventure for those that took part.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geography - Fieldwork Trip 
 

A student summary of what our Geographers have been up to 
recently.  On the 11th of July, students who studied coastal 

processes in their geography classes had the chance to go to 
Hunstanton to apply their geographical studies to the real 

world, and to gather data on the different hypotheses they 
have been given, based on what they have been learning. On 

the day, the weather was not ideal, but after a bit of 
complaining, the ‘researchers’ managed to crack down on their 
field work and bring in note-worthy results, through gathering 

visual information or going down to the sandy beaches and 
personally evaluating different criteria.  
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They examined things such as how effective groynes are at building up beaches by stopping 
longshore drift, or how the height of a beach changes as you go up and down its width. The students 
were given a lot of freedom and independence during this field work, and by being put in randomly 

selected groups, they had the opportunity to work on a lot of valuable skills while gathering data 
amongst themselves. Overall, this trip was a chance for students to consolidate their knowledge 

about coastal processes that they already have received in their classroom and to see how words or 
drawings in their books look like in the real world, and on the whole the students have enjoyed 

themselves personally gathering data, like real geographers would. 
 

Dominik Z - 10H2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fashion Show 

 
This fashion show is organised by Miss Markwell 

and year 12 and 13 students every year. The 
fashion show was great this year as always. It is 

definitely a great opportunity to make new friends 
and get dressed up and see everyone in a 

different light, especially the teachers as they take 
part too. 

 
I always take part in the fashion show, because it 

gives me confidence, because everyone is so 
supportive and it’s a lovely experience .This year 

I really liked that the fashion show involved 
various different outfits made by year 12 and 13 

students as well as sustainable fashion outfits 
from the year 9 and 10 fashion club. 

 

                  Emily D 10O1                               Photos by Jude A 10H1 
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Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Sociologists have been awarded for the categories of academic achievement, consistency of 
effort, class contributions, and improvement. Extra special prizes were given to SENECA Champions 

Freya, Patryk, Wiki, Purity, Patrycja, Angel, Rachel, Lucy, Hollie, Sarah, Gabi and Finn who have 
completed every homework, on time, since the first week of September. We are so pleased with this 

year's cohort and how they have taken to a brand new subject at GCSE. Looking forward to seeing 
how far they can go in Year 11! 

 
Miss Webb and Mrs Betts. 

 

 
 

Well done to all those who have completed the next level in their ACHIEVE folders. We finish the 

year with another group of students being awarded their Gold certificate. This means they have 

developed skills, improved outcomes and given consideration to their futures via a number of 

different tasks. All students who have completed at least a Bronze award will be bringing folders 

home so you can see what they have been up to.  
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Congratulations to the students featured above. They represent some of our top STEM and 
chess players. Excellent work gentlemen! 

 
Well done Rionne, Aritra, Archie and 

Megan (who missed out on our photo). 
 

Congratulations on achieving your Silver 
DofE award. We hope you had a fantastic 

time on your expedition. 

 
 

Well done to all those who took part in the 
Youth Advisory Board this year. We look 
forward to seeing how this will develop 
next year and what projects you take on 

both in community and at school. 
Particular mention goes to Emma L and 

Ayza A who helped support the local youth 
hustings during the election with YAB. 
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Well done to the two of the year 10 triple science 
classes who recently completed the British Biology 
Challenge during one of their biology lessons. The 
challenge consists of two exam papers which are 

taken online. The questions are a mixture of 
content students have been taught and content 

which is unfamiliar to them. All students 
performed well in this challenge and some were 
awarded gold, silver or bronze prizes based on 

their results.  
 

Miss Lovick-Smith 

 

Top Grade Students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Students enjoyed a meal with Mr Johnson and Mr Thompson this half term to celebrate the 
academic successes achieved in recent assessments. The students featured here were 

amongst those with the highest predicted outcomes for English, maths and science. 
 

We also congratulated a huge number of students that had had specific mention by multiple 
members of staff regarding effort and progress within their assessments. Well done to 

everyone who gained a sweet treat. 
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Sports Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following on from a fantastic sports day, with multiple successes from our Yr10’s top 
competitors were invited to the West Norfolk Town Sports competition. Not only were our 
Yr10’s the winners in their year group. Springwood again returned as overall winners from 

this multi school event.  
At this point I would also like to congratulate every student that has competed on behalf of 

the school this year. We are so proud of all the athletes in Year 10 and know we will 
continue to have successes in rugby, cricket, tennis, netball and all manner of other fields 

and courts next year. 
 

Top Finishers in Year 10  
Adaora N 
Alex M 
Denis J 
Chloe B  
Eiyla D 
Fearne R 
Imogen M 
James S 
Maxwell M 
Michelle O 
Mike B     We were also delighted to have Olympian Sophie  
Sarah W    McKinna join us to speak to Year 10 about her sporting  
Thomas L    story. As well as giving a shot putting masterclass. We  
Wiki M     hope this inspired our students as much as it did staff! 
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School Term dates 

 
 

First Day of Term Last Day of Term 

Thursday 5th September Thursday 24th October 2024 

Monday 4th November Friday 20th December 

 

Training Days and Bank Holidays 

 
  

Training Day - Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Training Day - Friday 25th October 2024 

 

 

Parent Pay: allows you to make payments to the school via a secure online account. 

For enquiries please email:  
 finance@westnorfolkacademiestrust.co.uk 

 

 

 

For all the very latest Springwood School news please follow @SHSKingsLynn 

For all the latest Sport & PE news please follow @SHSS_PE 

mailto:finance@westnorfolkacademiestrust.co.uk


 

 

 
July Newsletter  

 

 

 

School Uniform & Sports Kit Checklist 
 

*Blazer 
White, stiff collar school shirt 

*House colour school tie 
**Plain black tailored trousers 

*School skirt 
*School shorts 
*School jumper 

Plain black tights or plain black socks that must at least cover the whole ankle 
(Trainer socks, and footless tights or leggings are not allowed) 

Plain black (leather or leather-like) shoes 
(no boots, black trainers, stilettos, ballet pumps, sling backs or toeless) 

Plain coat (no logos or other markings) long enough to cover blazer properly 

PE KIT 

Items marked * can only be bought through the school website from Price & Buckland 

**Trousers deemed appropriate by Springwood High School are available for purchase via 
our website.  School trousers can be purchased from other suppliers.  However, if the 
trousers worn by a student are considered unsuitable or inappropriate and a suitable 

alternative cannot be sourced from elsewhere, parents/carers will be directed to buy the 
trousers we have available through our website. 

The school reserves the right to make the final decision on the suitability and/or 
appropriateness of the school trousers worn by Springwood students. 
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Parent, Teacher & Friends Association 

  

The Springwood Parent, Teacher, Friends Association or PTFA has recently been reformed as 
we feel it is an excellent way to bring together parents, teachers and the local community, to 
raise money and help support the school. 

  

It provides an opportunity for everyone to work together to: 

  
●       Raise funds to help the school provide resources and extra for the pupils. 

  
●       Provide support for school trips and outings and other special events. 

  

All parents, teachers and school staff can get involved even if they only have a small amount 
of time available.  You may wish to join the committee and be involved in the organisation, or 
just be available to serve teas and coffees at PTFA events - you may even just like to provide 
the odd cake here and there! 

Whatever your preferred commitment, large or small, the Springwood PTFA would be very 
grateful for your help. 

  

Please email to ptfa@springwoodhighschool.co.uk for further information or to express an 
interest or ask for an expression of interest form. 

  

You can keep up-to-date with all the latest news from Springwood High School 

on the School’s Website or on X 

  

www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

http://www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk/
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